
March 20, 2014 
 
RE: Comprehensive Automated Risk Data System (CARDS) 
 
Dear Marcia E. Asquith, 
 
I am writing to you today regarding my concerns with the proposed Comprehensive 
Automated Risk Data System (CARDS). Although FINRA has recently indicated that it 
will not seek Personally Identifiable Information (PII) through CARDS, the exclusion of 
PII does not alleviate data security and private concerns. The system will still contain 
account numbers, which can be matched to PII at the firm level. FINRA will effectively 
have an investor’s entire financial snapshot consolidated in one central system, making it 
an attractive target for hackers and fraudsters. 
 
CARDS will not capture data from firms that engage in direct business with product 
providers as this information does not flow through a clearing firm. To the extent FINRA 
intends to use CARDS data to identify trends and patterns, the data is substantially 
incomplete because it does not include direct business data 
 
FINRA should conduct a cost-benefit analysis covering potential alternative approaches 
that may alter some features of the concept proposal yet still provide FINRA with the 
ability to conduct analysis and improve examination efficiency. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
Gary E Stirk 
Registered Representative 
INVEST Financial Corporation 
Young & Company Wealth Management Group LLC 
Saginaw Plaza 
1425 Jefferson Road 
Rochester, NY 14623 
585.427.0210 office Ext 113 
888.256.1120 fax 
 


